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landscape architects PLA 4145 2018-05-25

RE: Tree Replacement Review for Bergman Family Winery   
This letter is a review of the options available for an existing tree replacement requirement for the  
proposed winery and access easement. 

The number of trees to removed, as determined by Scott Butler and Michael Muelrath, will allow 
the access road and production area paving area to meet the standards of width, vertical 
clearance, and vehicle turning radius required by the County.  The number of trees to be removed  
at the new winery building shall also determined by Scott Butler and Michael Muelrath.  The 
removal of these trees is required as they are either directly in the proposed improvements or too 
close to maintain their health. 
The existing trees to be removed have been located and their species and size are shown on the 
survey and civil engineering plans.  The design of the roads, paving, and buildings has taken care 
to minimize the removal of existing trees.  In some cases, the trees to be removed are clustered 
together and are too close to each other for healthy growth patterns, a common issue for this 
property. 
The existing trees to be removed are a mix of Quercus (oak), Sequoia (redwood), Arbutus 
(madrone), Pseudotsuga (fir), and a fruit tree planted by the previous owner. 

We recommend approval of the winery development without any replacement trees due to the 
following issues: 
1. The existing conditions in the project area consist of an overcrowded mix of trees and shrubs. 
The density of these plants is unsafe.  The planting is too dense to allow for the health of the 
existing plants due to their competition for adequate root zone, air-circulation space and natural 
light.  The existing congestion is inadequate for healthy plant growth and many of the existing 
plants are in decline.   
2. The owner has been taken positive steps and is selectively removing unhealthy plants a short 
distance adjacent to the vineyard in order to manage the remaining trees and understory plants in a 
healthy condition.  The owner is proactive in preserving existing native oaks and madrone and the 
trees that remain will flourish in this healthy environment.   
3. The owner is restoring the site for successful growth of the trees and understory and has 
increased the safety of the site (and adjoining properties) from wildfire due to responsible 
management of the existing tree canopy.. 
4. Eliminating the replacement tree requirement decreases the amount of irrigation for the project. 

We are happy to respond to any concerns and would invite you to meet with the owner on site to 
review the dramatic positive effects their clearing effort has made. 

Sincerely, 

Robert Cleaver, landscape architect, PLA 4145

1210 Vacation Drive, Lafayette, CA 94549 
925.324.1117 
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